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In M1, students have been developing their focus and stamina through a Structured Teaching 
Approach. Each day students complete personalised literacy and numeracy learning activities which 
are aligned with their individual learning goals. It has been amazing to see our students build their 
confidence and independence in completing their learning routine each day. 

Learning 

in M1 

Our young scientists have been exploring the fascinating world of 

matter! Last week, they experimented with different materials to 

discover how solids can transform into liquids by adding heat. From 

hands on activities to exciting observations students are bringing 

science to life in the classroom.   

Students have been getting creative in our every Thursday at 
Lunchtime ! They have been designing building and coding their own amazing 
creations using LEGO Spike kits and Mbots. It’s been a fantastic opportunity for 
them to explore engineering and programming in a fun hands on way.  
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Regards,  Lynette Simons 

 

 
  Dear Parents, 

Thank you to the parents and family members who were 
able to attend our STEM Open Morning.  As I walked 
around the classrooms, it was fabulous to see the 
diverse learning of our students and the confident way 

in which they were able to share this with others.  This 
varied from constructed designs of Little Pigs’ houses 
and cardboard bridges, to green screen images, 
programing Bee Bots and creating computer games.  
Our upper primary students showcased their 
independent learning projects while others shared their 

scientific understanding through cooking and a variety 
of activities. 

 

Working Bee 

Thank you to the parents who joined staff for the 
working bee in the holidays.  They braved the cool and 
wet weather to put together and paint play equipment in 
the JP play area.  Not only does this make the space 

look better but it provides a variety of play options for 
the students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Commissioner for Children and Young People—The 
Things That Matter Survey 

Each year, the South Australian Commissioner for 
Children and Young People surveys students to get their 

opinions on a range of topics.  The results of these 
surveys are then shared with the Government, schools 
and the wider population.  Some key messages to come 
from the survey includes: 

 Above all else, children love to play—they 

especially love playing sport, playing on 
playgrounds and outdoors, and playing video 
games 

 Children enjoy creative activities.  They like 

drawing, painting, reading and writing, listening to 
and playing music. 

 Children love animals.  They enjoy spending time 

with them, want to know more about them and are 

concerned about environmental impacts on them. 

 Children value kindness and want their 

neighbourhoods and the world more broadly to be 

kinder and for everyone to get along. 

 Children are concerned about safety in many 

forms—from the safety of their local streets 
through to ways of stopping wars. 

 Children want the environment to be better cared 

for, with less littering, more action on climate 

change, and more nature and green spaces made 
available. 

 Children care about their friends, families and 

animals and they enjoy spending time with them. 

 Children are interested in science.  They 

particularly want to know more about space, 

nature, their bodies and their health.  Some 
children said they want a science-related job in the 
future. 

 Children want to know more about all sorts of 

things, both at school and outside of school.  They 
want school to be improved so it is better suited 
to them, including the learning content. 

 Children have diverse experiences and views that 
need to be considered and recognised. 

Regards,  Lynette Simons 
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Dear Families, 

All children who visit our sickroom with a head injury will receive a stamp on 

both hands, as shown in the picture. This stamp indicates that your child 

has visited the sickroom that day for a possible head injury. We will 

continue our standard procedure of notifying families 

whenever a head injury occurs. 

Please remember to monitor your child when they 

come home with this stamp.  

Thank you. 

Dear Families, 

 

Welcome back to Term 3!  

I hope you all had a wonderful and relaxing break. 

A big welcome to all our new families and students. I 
look forward to getting to know you all throughout the 
year. 

Our Intensive English Language Classes are as 
follows…  

Virginia Wong        M10—Reception 
Erin Pedler        M9 - Rec/Year 1 
Chamila Chandrasena & 
Kathy Papas               M8  - Year 1/2  
Patricia Fernandez                  M7  - Year 3  
Shah Chowdhury      M6  - Year 3/4 
Ravinder Kaur       M6A  - Year 4/5 
Rachel Colquhoun & 
Sarah Foureur                                 M5  - Year 5/6  

Kind Regards, 

 
Yiota Chronis 
IELP Senior Leader 

Reception (M10)   
Virginia Wong 

Year 4 (M6) 
Shah Chowdhury 

Kandy L 
Katie L 

Menglin Y 

Joanne Z 
Keyansh S 

Year 1 (M9)  
Erin Pedler 

Year 4/5 (M6A) 
Ravinder Kaur 

  

 

Thivyanshi S 

Year 1/2 (M8) 
Chamila Chandresena 

Kathy Papas 

Year 5/6 (M5) 
Rachel Colquhoun 

Sarah Foureur 

Wilson W  

Year 3 (M7) 
Patricia Fernandez 
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Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you do not have your invoice, please request a copy by emailing              

                                                  dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au 
  

 
An instalment payment option is available. The form can be found on the Audiri App: 

 Click on "Resources." 

 Click on "Forms." 

 Fill out the "Agreement to Pay by Instalments." 

 Submit the form. 
 
 
The Audiri App is our main method of communication to families.  
If you do not have the App, please visit the ETPS website. Click on "Parent Information," then "Audiri App," 
and follow the instructions to set it up on your phone.  
 

If you have applied for the School Card and have been notified by Centrelink of its approval, please do not 
pay. If you are waiting for approval, you can pay the total outstanding on your statement, and if your school 
card is approved in the future, you can claim your money back (we will refund you). 

 

If you wish to apply for the School Card, please click on the following link: 

SA.GOV.AU - School Card scheme 

 
 
For any queries related to accounts, please contact us via email at: dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Kavita Mer, Business Manager  
  

 

School fees are OVERDUE.  

Please pay your invoice as soon as possible. 

mailto:dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
mailto:dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au


Second-hand football/soccer boots  

 

The SAPSASA Rugby League program, which East Torrens has been a part of for over fifteen 

years, provides a fantastic opportunity for our students to enjoy such a wonderful game.  In 

order for our students to participate at a high level the children need to wear boots with studs 

on the sole.  Some of the boots in our store room are starting to fall apart. Especially for the 

older students—11 to 12 year olds. 

If your family has a good-quality pair of second-hand boots at home, which your child has grown 

out of, it would be greatly appreciated if they could be donated to the school to allow more 

children the chance to enjoy Rugby League carnivals with Mr 

Thom, having fun and learning to tackle and score tries. 
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Second-Hand Bikes Wanted 

 

The East Torrens’ Wheels Wednesday program, teaching 

children to ride bicycles, scooters and skateboards, has 

been running for over a decade.  Some of the bikes in our 

shed are consequently getting tired and beyond reasonable 

repair. 

 

If your family has a good-quality second-hand bicycle at 

home, which your child has grown out of, it would be greatly 

appreciated if it could be donated to the school to allow more 

children the chance to enjoy Wednesday lunchtimes with Mr 

Thom, having fun and learning to ride or improve their 

cycling skills. 
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Dear Families, 

Thank you so much for joining us at our STEM Open Morning! 

Your presence and support made the event truly special, and 

we were thrilled to welcome you into our learning spaces. 

Our students absolutely shone as they showcased their STEM 

learning. From creative problem-solving to  

hands-on experimentation, their enthusiasm and depth of 

understanding were nothing short of inspiring. It was a joy to see 

them confidently explain their thinking, collaborate with peers, 

and engage with real-world challenges in such meaningful ways. 

We are incredibly proud of the curiosity, innovation, and resilience 

our students demonstrated. Their ability to communicate their 

learning and apply STEM concepts with such clarity and excitement 

is a testament to their hard work—and to the encouragement they 

receive from home. 

Thank you again for being part of this celebration of learning. 

We look forward to many more opportunities to share our 

students’ achievements with you. 

Family STEM Activities to Wow your Kids   

Awesome family STEM activities that you can enjoy with your child.  
Most are made with simple things you have around the house or in the recycling. 

Abstract Art Painting 
 

Take a blank canvas and 
cover it with white paint. 

Then add on some blobs 
of acrylic paint in 
different colours with a 
string placed on top of 
each row. 

Pull the strings to make 
the paint colours merge 
and to create some 
awesome art! 

Make a Robotic 
Hand 

Use cardboard, 
drinking straws and 
string to put 
together a robotic 
hand. 

Can you pick things 
up with it? 

A really cool project 
to make and play 
with. 

How to Make Straw 
Rockets Fly 

https://
buggyandbuddy.com/
straw-rockets-with-free
-rocket-template/ 

Make your very own 
rockets that blast high 
into the sky just by 
blowing through a 
straw! 

Grow your own 

Rainbow 

 

https://youtu.be/

BbQ_c1jb858?t=7 
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If you would be interested in joining  

this program please register at 

East Torrens Playgroup Registration 

Of Interest 

Children 0—4 are welcome!  

Come and join us! Every Friday morning! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our school executives 

come to visit playgroup 

this week! 

We learnt all 

about bears! 

Look at me… 
I am a bear! 

Wow,  we made a polar 

bear using cotton wool. 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D6fS7c4gGRkmuqb0LtA7PB1CTmrPBwydFlq7r0foL1d5UNFNXVFYyRDdWUkw4NE1HWlBFNkhTN0JTMy4u&data=05%7C02%7CSharon.Jonas73%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C10e8dbdc
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D6fS7c4gGRkmuqb0LtA7PB1CTmrPBwydFlq7r0foL1d5UNFNXVFYyRDdWUkw4NE1HWlBFNkhTN0JTMy4u&data=05%7C02%7CSharon.Jonas73%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C10e8dbdc
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If your child is due to start school in 2026, please complete the online 

Registration of Interest form to be added to our waiting list. 


